December 30, 2012

Dear Member of Congress,

I am registered voter in your district. I write to ask your help with a disturbing lack of support for our Afghan allies.

I am troubled by the delays in awarding the visas allocated for 7,500

Afghans in the 2009 Afghan Allies Protection Act (AAPA). Since 2009

5,700 Afghans have applied for U.S. visas, yet just 32 have been approved.

The AAPA is tailored for those who have supported the International

Security Assistance Force (ISAF)/NATO war effort. All Afghans and their families who contribute to this mission are hunted and vulnerable. They are high-priority targets for the Taliban as the American war effort draws down. Since 2007, at least 80 interpreters have been killed in combat. All are targeted and intimidated by the Taliban, as are their families.

Without the tremendous sacrifices by these critical allies and their trust in us, we cannot successfully complete our mission in Afghanistan. The AAPA program reflects our promise to take care of these select few. If we don't remedy the current situation, their trust will be betrayed. Taliban propaganda says if the U.S. cannot take care of the Afghans who risk their lives with us, the U.S. is simply using them before leaving them.

Our service members wear the uniform of the United States military—the flag of our country is on their right shoulder—and they stand shoulder to shoulder with our Afghan allies. These brave women and men put themselves in harm’s way on behalf of the people of the United States, in defense of freedom. We must not betray them.

Please contact the State Department to insist that a special envoy be sent to the U.S. Embassy in Kabul in order to process the backlog of visa applications. We must end this shameful delay and see that the thousands of pending applications are processed expeditiously and fairly, so that we who call ourselves Americans can uphold our nation’s honor and integrity.

Yours truly,

